

## Hall County Board of Commissioners

121 South Pine Street, Grand Island, NE 68801 Phone (308) 385-5093

January 30, 2024

Dear Rural C.R.A.N.E. Transit Rider:

Thank you for participating in public transit within the last year. Unfortunately, the service being provided to the rural areas of Hall County Nebraska will be changing as of March 30<sup>th</sup>, 2024. Hall County will no longer be providing services to the areas outside of the Metropolitan area of Grand Island. This letter is to serve as a notice of discontinued service and to encourage you to find alternative means of transportation after March 30<sup>th</sup>, 2024. We hope to resume service in the future; however, we do not have a plan as of now. If you have questions or concerns, please reach out the Hall County Board of Commissioners listed below.

Sincerely,

Ron Peterson,

Board Chair, Hall County Board of Commissioners